
Local Youth Network Management Group Meeting 

Local Health and Wellbeing Group Record  

Area South West Wiltshire Health and Wellbeing Group 
 

Date 
 

2/5/2018 Times 1 - 2.30pm
  

Venue Nadder Centre, Tisbury  

Present Cllr Jose Green (Chair, Wiltshire Councillor), Steve Harris (Wiltshire Council, 
Community Engagement Manager), Diane Jenkins (Alzheimer’s Society), 
Gillian Drayson (Action on Hearing Loss), Carolyn Taylor (Health Trainer, 
Wiltshire Council), Tim Mason (Alzheimer’s Society), Katie Buck (Health 
Trainer), Nicky Thomas (Alzheimers’ Support), Salli Grant (Happy Hearts), 
John Jordan (Mere Footpath Group), Cllr Tony Deane (Wiltshire Councillor). 

Apologies 
 

Stacey Plumb (Healthwatch Wiltshire), Eamon McClelland (Resident 
Engagement Officer, Wiltshire Council), Pippa Webster (Age UK), Natasha 
Viljoen (Dorset & Wiltshire Fire & Rescue Service), Kate Darbyshire (Tenant 
Liaison Officer, Wiltshire Council), Val O’Keefe (Resident), Ann-Marie Dean 
(Resident), Lindsay Kinlin (GP Locality Lead), Olivia Langdon (Health Trainer, 
Wiltshire Council). 

Agenda Items 
 

1 Welcome and Introductions/Apologies 

2 Notes/actions from meeting on 21 February 2018 

3 Health and Wellbeing Champion role 

4 Funding update / Area Board priorities 

5 Funding applications 

6 Tea@3 initiative 

7 Heat & Eat on Monday 21 May 2018 

8 Dementia Action Alliance update 

9 Drug/alcohol outreach support 

10 Updates from group members 

11 AOB 

Decisions/Actions 
 

1 Katie Buck in training, will become new Health Trainer for Tisbury. 
Gill Drayson to attend next Area Board meeting and complete free hearing 
checks. 

2 Steve gave updates on actions from last meeting. 
Tim asked for link between hearing loss and dementia to be highlighted at 
Area Board presentation. 

3 Steve gave update on role. 
Group agreed to hold off appointing a new champion to see whether Ann-
Marie’s project could progress. 

4 £7,700 available for 2018/19. 
Steve gave a reminder of JSA priorities. 
Jose advised youth funding has health and wellbeing focus for this year. 

5 Happy Hearts: 
Clarification on funding – asking for £827. 
New education classes. 
People are charged for attendance (minimal). 
Carolyn raised that health trainers offer a similar free service. 
Opportunity to collaborate in future?  At the Nadder Centre? 



Recommendation – group supports application.  Health trainers to link in for 
joint delivery.  Sessions should take place at Nadder Centre. 
 
Mere Footpath Group: 
Recommendation – support for application.  Propose grant award raised to 
£300 to include additional costs. 
 
Alzheimers’ Support: 
Recommendation – refer to Mere Town Council in first instance.  Also share 
information through local directory.  ACTION - Nicky to provide clarity re. 
contract delivery and what is included. 
 
Diane – what has happened to singing group in Tisbury?  ACTION – Steve to 
clarify. 
 

6 Ann-Marie managed to host approx. 25 people for third event in Mere. 
Opportunity to promote local volunteers doing this in future? 

7 Information already circulated. 

8 Dementia Action Week 
Wilton event happening in June. 
Tim advised of event in Purton; ACTION - Steve to circulate details.  If 
parishes want to become dementia friendly communities but can’t travel Tim 
happy to visit. 
Amesbury DAA are launching alliance at Stonehenge. 
 

9 New service – looking for outreach posts. 
Suggested Mere?  Andy Young Pavilion as slightly more relaxed. 
Health trainers emphasised services not just for ‘hard users’. 
ACTION – Steve to feedback. 
 

10 Gillian Drayson – will liaise with Olivia re. linking in with service in Mere 
library. 
Expo 55+ event during deaf awareness week (15 May 2018), Gillian taking 
part. 

11  

Recommendations to Area Board 
 

1 The LYN recommends to the South West Wiltshire Area Board that £827 be 
allocated for the application from Happy Hearts. 

2 The LYN recommends to the South West Wiltshire Area Board that £300 be 
allocated for the application from Mere Footpath Group. 

3 The LYN recommends to the South West Wiltshire Area Board that the 
application from Alzheimers’ Support should be deferred pending them first 
approaching Mere Town Council. 

 


